
Nytavia Dibble
700 U.S 21 Bypass
Orangeburg, South Carolina 29115

February 26,2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Nikki R. Haley:

My name is Nytavia Dibble am a student here at South Carolina State University. Am writing this letter II
for the concern of my university being shut down. South Carolina State University is one of the best
colleges her in South Carolina. Also the home for all the people who live in the Orangeburg area. I
believe that closing the university will bring a sadnessand low income for the Orangeburg community.
The community here will not be samewithout the school joy and happiness it brings to the town of
Orangeburg.

Beingthat I was raise and live in Orangeburg, South Carolina for twenty years of my life. I choseSouth
Carolina State University because it brings the feelings of love and family oriented. Making my decision
to become a bulldog was an easychoice. Eventhough I could have gone to any other college around
South Carolina. I chose this school because I know I will go far and accomplish my goals. However South
Carolina State hasgreat programs and professors who are willing to make show we are ready to become
great doctors, teachers, and lawyers for the world.

Overall South Carolina State is home for a lot of students here and faculty. Closingthe university won't
do any good to for the city of Orangeburg. I plan to complete my four years here at South Carolina State
University and achieve my Bachelor's Degree in EarlyChildhood Education. My dream is to become a
great PreKteacher helping young kids strive for the best they can be. Also usingwhat I learn from the
best HBCUto be a great teacher for students

Thanks in advance for reading this letter. I reaily hope this will change someone mind, in regard of
closing this wonderful University.

s~~
Nytavia Dibble
803-662-0611
ndibble@scsu.edu


